Approaching Facebook As Your Role Within Campus Ministry as That of a Mentor, Not a Regular User
By Clarissa Aljentera

I am a user and I am a campus minister. I lug my Mac book to coffee shops, conferences and onto airplanes. The Android phone in my pocket helps me navigate the train and bus schedule in Chicago and text a friend to tell her I am running 10 minutes late, again. Facebook and Twitter help me keep in touch with relative and friends who are no longer close by.

Working as a young adult around young adults means that I speak their language of technology. As a young adult who is a campus minister, I opt not to speak in that same language to them.
Campus Ministers As Mentors
Oftentimes colleagues who know of my interest in technology and social networking will ask what my take is on social networking and how to better use Facebook within the context of ministry with young adults. The approach I take is one of a mentor, as explained in Sharon Parks’ book, Big Questions, Worthy Dreams: Mentoring Young Adults in Their Search for Meaning, Purpose and Faith. Parks writes extensively about the notion of creating mentoring environments and the important understanding the role of a mentor. There are a few points that I would like to emphasize here to help illustrate what helps me define my role as someone who works with young adults in a campus ministry setting.

Parks sets up the role of mentors as such:

Mentors care about your soul – Mentors know that the knowledge you gain links to many facets of your life in ways that are spiritually linked and can transform you.

Mentors convey inspiration for the long haul – We know as mentors we are not perfect and that the young adults we serve have imaginations and ideas that will extend beyond our current relationships.

Mentors offer good company as young adults cross the threshold of critical thought into new questions and possibilities. – We respect and understand that the young adults before us are asking and answering questions for them, and we know that our role is to help them grow in a way that invites them into a deeper knowledge of self. 

Examining the role of social networking under those terms helps us understand that the role of campus minister is varied in ways that are not acting as one’s parent, professor or classmate. We have the honor and privilege of walking these next few years with students in ways that touch our hearts and open our minds. 

Drawing the Curtains: Privacy Settings on Facebook
Not everyone in campus ministry would agree that campus ministers should limit having students as “friends” on their page. Many argue that there is nothing to hide in their lives so it would be acceptable for students to see 100 percent of our Facebook profile. The example I give is similar to looking through your living room window. People can see into your window day and night, but is that something we feel comfortable doing 24 hours a day, seven days a week, 365 days a year? That is the thought I challenge people with when asked this question. Are there times we want to draw the curtain complete closed or even partly closed?
Strict privacy settings on Facebook allow our profiles to be more private these days. And going back to the window example, we can now have the curtains partially drawn. Remembering our role as mentors in the lives of college students, we must continue to be mindful of how college students value their time in our cramped offices or over afternoon coffee. We care about their souls. We want to inspire. We challenge to new heights.

My suggestions is that we limit students to what they can see in our personal profile. Set specific settings that allow students to see only a portion of what we might share with relatives and friends. There is a way to customize settings to allow certain people or groups of people to see things. One option is creating a group page for a ministry. This will allow you to interact with people through one page. 

How to Get Started on Facebook
For those in campus ministry who are wondering how and when someone will find time to start up a Facebook presence, the answer is to carve out time as you would for professional development or even an appointment. We know our lives are busy and many of us are overworked. But committing to understanding the proper language of social networking and how to use it well only helps us relate to college students.

One suggestions I have heard is to have tech savvy students provide you with basic steps about using Facebook. Students may even be available to answer some of those basic questions. The great thing about ministering to young adults is that they are immersed in social networking and technology. They know what’s up. 

Another suggestion might be to gather other colleagues who have used Facebook or have created Facebook pages. If you are a long ranger campus minister, you may wish to link up with someone in your diocese who is working with young adults and may have set up a page or group.
If you are not so tech savvy and have some students who seem eager to get involved in the ministry, perhaps they could set up the page for you and you can maintain the page together. Empower students to be the evangelizers of all the good news going on around campus ministry. This a the piece on inspiration and challenge we can see as mentors in their lives.

A Greater Gift
Social networking like anything we use in ministry is a tool to help us invite people into what we are doing and to spread the word. It is not the end all to whether or not people will sign up for retreats or even come to a program. This tool of Facebook is much like communication tools such as fliers in the student union or banners in the quad. At the end of the day, one of the most important items of consideration is how we are present to students in our one-on-one conversations, services projects and fall retreats. After all, students received the fruits of our labor and pass that on to others they know, who are not the everyday faces we see in our chapels and offices. And that is a greater gift and way of preaching the Gospel than anything Facebook or Twitter can ever do.
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